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VILLAGEOF MANLIUS 

PLANNING BOARD 

JULY 7, 2015 

 

Present: Chair, John Urciuoli, Erik Hehl, Linda Hatch, Angelo Testani 

 

Others: Attorney Brad Hunt, Tony Iannitti 

 

Absent: Brian Mullett 

 

Excused: Trustee Nancy Pfeiffer 

 

 

Chairman John Urciuoli called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 

 

Motion made by Mr. Urciuoli, seconded by Mr. Testani to approve the minutes of June 2, 2015.  

All in favor.  Motion carried. 

 

 

F-M RETURNABLES    #033-07-02.1  

Tony Iannitti representing The Image Press appeared before the Planning Board 

seeking approval for two attached signs.  The first sign would be 3’ in height by 

10’ in width equaling 30 sq. feet.  The second sign would be 2’ in height by 80” in 

width equaling 13.3 sq. feet.  Sign material will be aluminum, acrylic and vinyl.  

Colors will be green, blue with a white background with logo in brown. 

 

Sign 1 (3’ by 10’) will be on the front side over the door.  Height of letters will 

range from 4.75” to 8.75”.  Height of the logo will be 31.75”.  This sign will be 

illuminated by direct lighting of goosenecks. 

 

Sign 2 (2’ by 80”) will be placed on the side of the building.  Height of letters will 

range from 3.35” to 6”.  Height of the logo will be 21.5”.  This sign will not be 

illuminated. 

 

Pursuant to SEQR, the Planning Board will serve as lead agency in an 

uncoordinated review of an unlisted action, based on review of the EAF and all 

other pertinent information, there will be no significant adverse environmental 

impacts.  Motion made by Mr. Testani, seconded by Mr. Hehl.  All in favor.  

Motion carried. 
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Motion to approve the attached signs as presented on application dated 6/16/15 

made by Mr. Testani, seconded by Mr. Hehl.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 

 

Applicant would like to attach 4 banners to blank side of building.  Dimensions 

would be 8’ by 4’.  Wording will be RECYCLE with a picture of a bottle or can. 

 

The Planning Board took a vote for a recommendation to the ZBA to grant a 

variance for the banners.  As the vote was 3 nay to 1 yes, a negative 

recommendation was made by the Planning Board regarding the banners.  

Motion made by Mr. Testani, seconded by Mr. Hehl.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion made by Mr. Urciuoli, seconded by Mr. Testani to adjourn the meeting at 

7:42 p.m.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Connie Stuper, Secretary 

Planning Board    


